
 

 

 
 
 
 

 

December 2, 2020 
 
 
 
 
Dear Parents and Guardians: 
 
As a follow up to my communication from November 26, I am reaching out to parents and 
guardians regarding the next transition step in planning for online learning in the new year as 
announced by the Premier:  
 

On November 24, 2020, Premier Kenney announced that elementary students would 
return to learning online for one week following Christmas Break (Jan. 4-8) and then 
resume face-to-face education on January 11, 2021. 

 
We are reaching out to parents and guardians this week to identify families who may require a 
Chromebook for the online learning that will occur after the Christmas break. As we have a 
limited number, we ask parents and guardians to consider for their child to use existing robust 
devices that may be available in the house, such as desktop computers, notebook computers, or 
Chromebooks. If you require the use of a Chromebook for that week, please reach out to your 
child’s homeroom teacher and request by no later than Thursday, December 10. We will then 
have sufficient time to coordinate resources for students. We desire parents and guardians to sign 
out for these devices on Thursday, December 17 and Friday, December 18, so students are ready 
for learning on January 4.  
 
Your child’s homeroom teacher will reach out to you during the week of December 14-18 with 
further information on what schedules will look like, how to join a Google Meet, what it means to be 
engaged in learning,  supporting online learning at home, and expectations for attendance, screen 
time, and assignments for that week.. As we have done with our transition to online education in 
the spring and school re-entry in the fall, we will continue to archive all communication on our 
website to facilitate access and future reference. 
 
If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact the school, 

 
Yours in education, 

      
Mr. Allan Menduk  
Principal  


